








January 7, 2013 
 
Mr. Hickory R. Hurie, Supervisor 
Department of Grants and Community Development 
Via email: hhurie@cityofmadison.com 
 
Re: Affordable Housing Trust Fund Applications 
 
Dear Mr. Hurie and Madison Alders: 
 
I am an attorney who lives and practices in Madison. I recently read an article in the 
Isthmus about Occupy Madison, Inc. buying a building on Fordem Avenue and hoping to 
secure city funds from the Affordable Housing Trust Fund to offer permanent housing. I 
am writing to express my support for Occupy Madison, Inc.’s funding application and to 
oppose granting funds to Care Net Pregnancy Center of Dane County. Please give this 
letter to all relevant decision makers for this issue.  
 
The article stated that Occupy Madison, Inc. is seeking $275,000 in city funding through 
the Affordable Housing Trust Fund. Apparently, the group's short-term plan is to operate 
as a mission house and the long-term goal is to offer single-residency occupancy units to 
some 20 to 25 homeless individuals. The article further stated that Occupy Madison Inc.'s 
application for Affordable Housing Trust Fund money is one of four applications 
currently under review by the city. The article implied that Occupy Madison, Inc. would 
be competing with Care Net Pregnancy Center of Dane County, the evangelical anti-
abortion group, for funds. 
 
As a citizen concerned about homelessness issues, and with a professional background in 
separation of state/church and reproductive justice, I am writing to state that I believe that 
funding Occupy Madison, Inc.’s project would have a more positive impact on this 
community than funding Care Net Pregnancy Center of Dane County’s project. I am an 
admirer of the Occupy movement and I have been personally impressed with Occupy 
Madison’s emphasis on hearing the voices of all of its members and of their practice to 
provide a community for disenfranchised citizens of Madison. Homeless citizens in 
Madison are not only disenfranchised, but criminalized—if they have used up their 
limited time in shelters or if they do not meet shelter admission criteria, they have no 
legal place to exist, let alone a forum in which to be heard and taken seriously. Occupy 
Madison has helped fill this void.  
 
Additionally, as an attorney who has worked on separation of state/church issues, I am 
concerned about using city funds to help finance Care Net Pregnancy Center of Dane 
County. Care Net is an overtly evangelical organization. Their national website states that 
“The ultimate aim of Care Net and its network of pregnancy centers is to share the love 
and truth of Jesus Christ in both word and deed.” It is my opinion that granting Care 
Net’s funding application would violate the rights of conscience of the many Madison 
residents who oppose government resources being used to support fundamentalist 
ministries with anti-abortion agendas.  



 
Furthermore, the Wisconsin Journal of Law, Gender & Society recently published my 
legal comment advocating for regulation of Crisis Pregnancy Centers, such as those run 
by Care Net, which commonly mislead and manipulate women who are facing 
unintended pregnancies to further their evangelical mission. My comment, “Crisis 
Pregnancy Centers Should be Regulated by Consumer Protection Statute in Wisconsin,” 
reviewed information from recent studies of Crisis Pregnancy Centers conducted by 
Senator Waxman and the Committee on Government Reform, the National Abortion 
Federation (NAF), and the National Abortion and Reproductive Rights Action League 
(NARAL), which demonstrate that Crisis Pregnancy Centers commonly give out 
misleading information, attempt to delay abortions, and use emotionally manipulative 
strategies in an effort to dissuade women from getting abortions. While none of these 
studies investigated Care Net of Dane County specifically, I am concerned about the 
missions and agendas of Crisis Pregnancy Centers in general and believe that giving 
financial aid to a Crisis Pregnancy Center may have a negative community impact. 
 
For example, a study prepared for Senator Waxman (D-CA), found that Crisis Pregnancy 
Centers created an intentional barrier to abortion when they misled and manipulated 
women who were facing unplanned pregnancies. The Waxman Report revealed that 87% 
of the Crisis Pregnancy Centers contacted provided false or misleading information about 
the health effects of abortion. For example, Crisis Pregnancy Centers gave misleading 
information about a link between abortion and breast cancer, despite the well-accepted 
medical consensus that induced abortion does not cause an increased risk of breast 
cancer. Many Crisis Pregnancy Centers also falsely and misleadingly told women that 
abortion has negative impacts on future fertility and mental health. Thus, the Waxman 
Report determined that Crisis Pregnancy Centers’ frequent failure to provide medically 
accurate information and their gross misstatements about the risks of abortion prevented 
women from making an informed decision about how to manage an unwanted pregnancy.  
 
There is no lack of Crisis Pregnancy Centers in this state. As of 2007, there were 116 
Crisis Pregnancy Centers in Wisconsin and that number has almost certainly grown. 
There is, however, a lack of services for low income and homeless citizens that are not 
run with an underlying agenda. Instead of helping to fund an organization that imposes its 
evangelical and anti-abortion agenda on those who receive services, I urge you to 
prioritize Occupy Madison, Inc.’s project, because the organization has a history of 
listening to and serving the needs of homeless and disenfranchised members of Madison. 
 
Thank you for your time, 
 

 
Susan C. Lund 
 
cc: cdbg@cityofmadison.com  
allalders@cityofmadison.com 



TO:  City of Madison CDBG Committee: 

 Justin Markofski, Chair, justinmarkofski@yahoo.com  

 Tim Bruer, district14@cityofmadison.com  

 Monya Choudhury, monya.choudhury@gmail.com  

 Lauren Cnare, district3@cityofmadison.com  

 Liz W. Dannenbaum, liz.winter.dannenbaum@gmail.com  

 Robert Hunter, joylessinmudville@msn.com 

 Matthew Phair, district20@cityofmadison.com  

 Daniel O’Callaghan, daocallaghan@michaelbest.com  

 Ben Van Pelt, vanpelt@uwalumni.com  

 Russ Whitesel, Russ.Whitesel@legis.state.wi.us  

City of Madison Community Development Division 

 Hickory Hurie, Interim Director, hhurie@cityofmadison.com  

FROM: Salli Martyniak, President, Forward Community Investments, sallim@forwardci.org  

DATE: January 16, 2013 

SUBJECT:  Request by Occupy Madison, Inc. for $275,000 low-interest loan from 
Community/Neighborhood Development Reserve Funds to assist with the acquisition and 
rehab of a property located on Fordem Avenue, to be used for affordable Single Room 
Occupancy Units 

First, I would like to apologize to the members of the City of Madison CDBG Committee for the late 

timing of this correspondence.  It wasn’t until 5:00 PM on January 16 that the final agenda for the 

January 17th CDBG meeting was posted.  Earlier in the day, I had been told that the request by Occupy 

Madison would be delayed until May; naturally, I didn’t see any need to prepare comments for 

consideration.    

For many reasons, I do not support the application presented by Occupy Madison (OM) for 

Community/Neighborhood Development Reserve Funds.  OM would use the loan proceeds to purchase 

and rehab a property located on Fordem Avenue; upon rehabilitation, the property would be used to 

house 20-25 homeless individuals.  The said property on Fordem Avenue is separated by 100 feet (give 

or take) from Center for Families and less than one city block away from the new home of the Domestic 

Abuse Intervention Services (DAIS).    

Center for Families (formerly Family Centers Inc.) is a nonprofit collaborative venture of agencies 

promoting the well-being of Dane County's vulnerable children and families.  Daily, Center for Families 

provides parents with resources needed to meet the challenges associated with parenting; but, the bulk 

of the Center’s work is in providing a safe, healthy and nurturing environment for children.  And, this is 

done within a stone’s throw of the proposed location of Occupy Madison’s single room occupancy 

project. 
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Page 2 of 3 
Comments to CDBG Committee re Occupy Madison, Inc. 

 

Down the block from the Center for Families is the new home of DAIS.  When rehabbed, the building 

(formerly the Sears Distribution Center) will provide shelter for 50+ victims of domestic abuse along with 

their children.  Daily many more clients will be coming and going from the building as they access other 

services that help them build new lives.  Again, we are talking about a vulnerable population of women 

and children, all in close proximity to Occupy Madison’s proposed project. 

As president of Forward Community Investments, a statewide loan fund for nonprofits, we have worked 

closely with Center for Families and DAIS and are quite familiar with their work.  Both organizations took 

great care in locating their respective facilities in a neighborhood that was welcoming to their respective 

missions.  DAIS and Center for Families have a lot in common, both serving populations – children and 

women – that have been stressed and distressed by some level of abuse, manipulation and/or 

mistreatment.  What they intend for their clients is a high degree of safety and well-being.  They would 

no sooner locate their facility next to a motel or hotel where strangers were coming and going at all 

hours of the day and night than they would next to a homeless shelter that lacks sufficient oversight and 

planning. 

It is important to note that my lack of support for the proposed project is not driven by my connection 

to Center for Families and/or DAIS.  Nor is my reticence to support OM in their endeavor to provide 

housing for the homeless caused by the population served by OM.  Instead, my decision is driven by the 

lack of thought or planning OM has provided to the project, coupled with their lack of concern for their 

future neighbors.   

I attended Saturday’s neighborhood meeting hosted by Occupy Madison and I was appalled at OM’s 

inability to share a consistent set of facts about the project.  One minute they were proposing a mission 

house that didn’t/couldn’t charge rent and the next minute they were talking about a co-op housing 

model that charged modest rents.  They talked about transitional housing and they talked about 

permanent housing.  They said the project would be self-managed; at the same time, they talked about 

housing a population that was more or less transient.  They said the residents would require services; 

yet, there would be no staff on-site to provide those services.  For two hours, representatives of Occupy 

Madison were unable to stick to one project plan.  

Forward Community Investments has funded many homeless organizations across Wisconsin – and all of 

them have been well-run projects and all had the support of their respective communities.  We would 

never entertain a request from a project that was so poorly conceived as that proposed by Occupy 

Madison.  Again, it’s not the population served by this project but rather the lack of planning and the 

lack of concern for the neighbors adjacent to this site.  Occupy Madison has not given anyone a reason 

to trust them; they reached out to the neighborhood only after a newspaper article made their plans 

public.  The lack of transparency exercised by OM is upsetting and would not be tolerated if the 

developer was a for-profit organization.  There would be a large outcry by the community at-large.   
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Comments to CDBG Committee re Occupy Madison, Inc. 

 

I know the Committee is committed to providing support for projects that are feasible and/or 

sustainable.  My hope is that the CDBG Committee does not approve the proposed project as currently 

presented by Occupy Madison.  The Committee cannot squander precious loan dollars on a project that 

requires so much more work in both planning and intent, especially when there are so many other 

projects that are better prepared to move their projects forward. 

At this point this project clearly does not meet the expectation that it will be a long-term viable project.  

Furthermore, the Committee must give consideration to the fact that, as presented, this project lacks 

community support and the goodwill of its neighbors.   

Thank you for your time and attention paid to my comments.  If you have any questions about my 

position, I can be reached either by phone at 608-204-8830 or email at sallim@forwardci.org. 

 

Salli Martyniak 

President, Forward Community Investments 
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January 13, 2013 
 
City of Madison Community Development Division  
Room 225, Madison Municipal Building 
215 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard 
P.O. Box 2627 
Madison, Wisconsin 53701-2627 
 
Roberta Thornton 
166 Kensington Drive 
Madison WI 53704 
(608) 249-1853 
 
RE:  Occupy Madison's Request for a Loan to Purchase a Fordem Avenue Property for use as a Homeless 

Shelter 
 
After attending the January 12, 2013 neighborhood meeting with the Occupy Madison (OM) group, I left with 
more fears than before the meeting.  I strongly  urge you not to approve their request for a loan to purchase 
the vacant building located at 2132 Fordem Avenue to house the Occupy Madison group (which they said 
would have 20 bedrooms and some office space). My reasons are below. 
 
The building is in a poor location for these reasons: 
 

 There are three parks within close proximity of the building (Burrows Park, Maple Bluff Park, Tenney Park 
(note, there were problems in Tenney Park in prior years). 

 There is a dance studio nearby where children are present. 

 There is a daycare center near it, again where children are present. 

 The old Sears Building will soon be a facility to house battered women. 

 There are many liquor establishments within walking distance of the facility (at Lakewood Plaza alone there 
is Vic Pierce Wines & Liquors, which is open until midnight, a Cigar bar in that same location, as well as The 
Inferno behind the Plaza). In addition to those three, there are other liquor establishments/or retail liquor 
sales businesses on Fordem and Sherman Avenues, as well as the PDQ on Pennsylvania Ave. 

 
Other reasons not to fund or approve a loan: 
 

 The OM Madison group has clearly put little thought (or any importance to), into the necessity of plans once 
the center opens as far as any plans to supervise or set any ground rules. They stated that they would mainly 
rely on the occupants to set their own guidelines and govern themselves because "once they have a warm 
place to stay, they would not want to do anything that would jeopardize their stay there."  

 There is no counseling planned. 

 There is no clear cut way of determining who would be chosen to reside there and what plans are in place in 
the event the center is full and more wish to reside there. 

 When asked if alcoholics and felons would be housed there, the answer was yes (this alone would definitely 
call for some ground rules, supervision (other than just by the occupants), as well as on site counseling.  

 When further asked if sex offenders or any persons who were dishonorably discharged from the military 
would reside there, they shrugged and said they did not know so, in essence, they had given no thought to 
that possibility. 
 

Brenda Konkel  has been quoted as saying the group's short-term plan is to operate as a mission house, but the 
long-term goal is to offer single-residency occupancy (SRO) units to some 20 to 25 homeless individuals. 
Apparently operating as a "mission house," where occupants are not charged rent, is a permitted zoning use, 
so city approval is not needed. But the group would need to get a zoning change to operate as an SRO.  
 



However, at the January 12th meeting, the group clearly stated that their intent was to immediately or 
eventually house at least 20 people and that those people would be paying rent. The architect emphasized 
that there would be 20 bedrooms.  The Fordem Avenue area is not properly zoned for such a facility. 
 
I attended this meeting with an open mind, hoping that the OM Group would erase some of the fears I, and 
others in attendance,  had.  I was hoping to hear and to be convinced that they were equipped to handle the 
facility. But, as stated, I left with even more fears. 
 
I think the group trying to put this together has their hearts in the right place but they are clearly not qualified 
and are in over their heads as far as having any clear vision as to how to run this facility once opened . They 
absolutely have no clear cut plans in place at this time.  
 
OM Madison would be better served if they did their fundraising based on obtaining studies as to how to best 
go about achieving  their goals, rather than the hodge- podge way they are going about it now. 
 
I feel the city's funds as well would be better spent on studies of other  similarly sized cities who have 
implemented successful programs to assist the homeless populations and then implement clear cut plans 
based on those studies.  
 
When such shelters are opened, there should also be some criteria as to how long a person has been in the 
city or Wisconsin. This would prevent people from other states hearing about any good programs we may have 
or implement, that would serve as a magnet to increase the homeless population here. 
 
Ms. Konkel stated at the meeting that they were not trying to sneak this facility in "under the radar" and were 
conducting the neighborhood meeting as a result of being  "outed" by a news organization. She stated they 
were not entirely prepared. However, one would think, prior to asking for funds, that some or all of the 
aforementioned items would have been well thought out. I wonder when such neighborhood input would 
have come to be - maybe after it was too late and the building purchased? Somehow I was not convinced that 
there were any such plans to notify anyone in neighborhoods near this proposed facility. 
 
Finally, the OM Group stated that they have applied for a 501(c)(3) status but that it is still pending; that can 
take months to get approved. Wouldn't this alone disqualify them to run such a place or apply for City funding 
to purchase the building at this time? 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Roberta Thornton 
 
cc: Tim Kreuger, Village of Maple Bluff Administrator & Police Chief 

City of Madison Common Council 
Dane County Board of Supervisors 
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